
Responses to Questions requiring a Written Response 
 

 
WQ1 

Written question to be asked by Councillor Kevin Clarke of the Leader of the 
Council at the meeting of the City Council to be held on 15 January 2024 
 

 
Could the Portfolio Holder tell the Chamber and the citizens what was the final cost 
of installing the fountains in Market Square in 2007?  
 
Councillor David Mellen replied as follows: 
Records retained by Nottingham City Council in relation to the Old Market Square 
water feature indicate a final cost of approx. £1m and this work was part of a much 
larger project funded by the East Midlands Development Agency, Greater 
Nottingham Partnership, the Government Office for the East Midlands and the 
European Commission. It should be noted this value stated is as of 23 July 2008. 
There are no further records on this item. 

 
 

WQ2 
Written question to be asked by Councillor Andrew Rule of the Portfolio Holder 
for Finance and HR at the meeting of the City Council to be held on 15 January 
2024 
 

 
Could the Portfolio Holder provide details of discretionary grants over £5,000 
provided by the Council to organisations in the sports, leisure and culture sectors 
since 2021, together with the individual organisation to which they were provided?  
 
Councillor Audra Wynter replied as follows: 
 
Response not yet provided 

 
 
 
 
 


